

# **Student Success Fee Allocation Advisory Committee Meeting**

Tuesday, May 14, 2019 Administration Building, Conference Room 01-301

#### **MEETING RECORD**

**Members Present:** 

Jasmin Fashami

Noah Krigel - absent

Cynthia Vizcaíno Villa James Broaddus - absent Samuel Cunningham Kathleen Enz Finken Kathleen McMahon

Matthew Scott Appell

**Dustin Stegner** 

Alan Faz

Victor Brancart - non-voting - absent

Havior Cand

Derek Gragson - non-voting

Hayley Grodt

**Meeting Recorder:** 

Cari Wilson

**Guests Present:** 

Keith Humphrey

Jen Haft Ed Rainbolt

## **Call to Order**

Co-Chair Fashami called the meeting to order at 1:10 p.m.

## **Base Funding Allocation Presentation**

Keith Humphrey, Student Affairs, presented an overview of the base funding allocations cumulative impact on their division since 2012.

#### Discussion

The presentation was followed by a brief question-and-answer period by the committee.

Mr. Faz asked for clarification regarding proposals and who they are brought to for submission in student government. Mr. Humphrey responded Board of Directors, focus groups, national surveys.

Mr. Faz voiced a concern regarding the cross-cultural centers not knowing the path or understanding what the process looks like for students to have a proposal heard. Mr. Humphrey stated that they start at the Senior Leadership level and they then call on their teams. The teams are charged with identifying where the biggest needs are in their area.

Dr. McMahon added that if someone had a large need, it would come up through the coordinator to the directors and then to the Senior Leadership.

Mr. Faz and Mr. Cunningham inquired as to the accuracy of the impact data presented. Mr. Humphrey noted the difficulty of presenting the impact clearly without going into great detail. Dr. Enz Finken relayed that in some cases the information can look misleading. Mr. Humphrey agreed and stated he would be happy to share more numbers in future reports.

Co-Chair Fashami reminded the committee that there is a different generation of students every 5-10 years that may have different needs and because they have received monies in the past does not guarantee it will continue in

the future. She stated the importance of the committee remaining flexible because new students mean new needs.

### **Next Steps**

Mr. Faz questioned whether the committee would be setting future meetings at 5:00 p.m. as was discussed in a previous committee meeting. Co-Chair Villa responded that when the committee reconvenes next year they will be asked what works best with their schedules and follow up with them.

## **Adjournment**

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jasmin Fashami, Co-Chair